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benefit year of the additional contribu-
tion rate that it elects to collect for 
additional administrative expenses. 
The State must ensure that the State’s 
applicable reinsurance entity— 

(i) Collects these additional amounts 
for additional administrative expenses 
from issuers of health plans when the 
State elects to collect contributions 
from such issuers under paragraph 
(a)(1) of this section; and 

(ii) Accepts additional amounts for 
additional administrative expenses 
from HHS from all contributing enti-
ties from which HHS collects in accord-
ance with the State’s election under 
paragraph (a)(1) of this section. 

(2) Notwithstanding paragraphs (a)(1) 
and (a)(2) of this section, the State 
must ensure that the applicable rein-
surance entity collects all additional 
reinsurance contributions for the pur-
pose of reinsurance payments from all 
contributing entities. 

[77 FR 17245, Mar. 23, 2012, as amended at 77 
FR 29236, May, 17, 2012] 

§ 153.230 Calculation of reinsurance 
payments. 

(a) General requirement. A health in-
surance issuer of a non-grandfathered 
individual market plan becomes eligi-
ble for reinsurance payments when its 
claims costs for an individual enroll-
ee’s covered benefits in a benefit year 
exceed the attachment point. 

(b) Reinsurance payment parameters. If 
a State establishes a reinsurance pro-
gram, the State must use, subject to 
any modifications made pursuant to 
paragraph (d) of this section, the pay-
ment formula and values for the at-
tachment point, reinsurance cap, and 
coinsurance rate for each year com-
mencing in 2014 and ending in 2016 es-
tablished in the annual HHS notice of 
benefit and payment parameters for 
the applicable benefit year. 

(c) Reinsurance payments. If a State 
establishes a reinsurance program, the 
State must ensure, subject to 
§ 153.240(b)(1), that the reinsurance pay-
ment represents the product of the co-
insurance rate multiplied by the health 
insurance issuer’s claims costs for an 
individual enrollee’s covered benefits 
that the health insurance issuer incurs 
between the attachment point and the 
reinsurance cap. 

(d) State modification of reinsurance 
payment formula. If a State establishes 
a reinsurance program, the State may 
modify the reinsurance payment for-
mula in accordance with the following: 

(1) The State may only use one or 
more of the following methods to mod-
ify the reinsurance payment formula: 

(i) Increasing or decreasing the at-
tachment point; 

(ii) Increasing, decreasing, or elimi-
nating the reinsurance cap; or 

(iii) Increasing or decreasing the co-
insurance rate. 

(2) The State must publish any such 
modification to the reinsurance pay-
ment formula and parameters in a 
State notice of benefit and payment 
parameters as described in subpart B of 
this part. 

(3) Any State modification to the re-
insurance payment formula pursuant 
to paragraph (d)(1) of this section must 
be reasonably calculated to ensure that 
reinsurance contributions received to-
ward reinsurance are sufficient to 
cover payments that the applicable re-
insurance entity is obligated to make 
under that State formula for the given 
benefit year for the reinsurance pro-
gram. 

(4) The State must use a uniform at-
tachment point, coinsurance rate, and 
reinsurance cap throughout the State. 

§ 153.240 Disbursement of reinsurance 
payments. 

(a) Data collection. If a State estab-
lishes a reinsurance program, the State 
must ensure that the applicable rein-
surance entity collects from health in-
surance issuers of reinsurance-eligible 
plans data required to calculate pay-
ments described in § 153.230, according 
to the data requirements and data col-
lection frequency specified by the 
State in the notice of benefit and pay-
ment parameters described in subpart 
B of this part. 

(b) Reinsurance entity payments. If a 
State establishes a reinsurance pro-
gram, the State must ensure that each 
applicable reinsurance entity does not 
make payments to health insurance 
issuers that exceed contributions re-
ceived to date by the applicable rein-
surance entity. 

(1) If a State, or HHS on behalf of the 
State, determines that reinsurance 
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